APPROVED

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2013 @ 6:30PM
IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS @ CITY HALL

The Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  Mr. Bischoff, Mrs. Desch, Mrs. Benson, Mrs. Williams and Mr. Olsen were present.    Mayor Roll announced that the meeting was to discuss the possible changes in the DUI ordinance.  There was a discussion about the DUI Ordinance changes with the public.  

Peggy Williams explained how the special meeting came about.  Mrs. Williams stated the ordinance Committee has been having a conversation about a change to the DUI law concerning people who refuse to blow a breath test when they are stopped and believed to be drinking and driving.  Mrs. Williams stated the committee decided to bring this before the council hence the special meeting.  Mrs. Williams had copies of the changes to pass out.


City Attorney Jim Reintsma explained the ordinance to the council, mayor and public stating it was a new ordinance to be brought forward covering refusal to submit to breath or blood alcohol and/or drug testing.  


Maggie Anderson project coordinator for A Drug Free Community spoke to the council and public about the importance of prevention.  Maggie Anderson also had statistical information to share with the council and public pertaining to driving under the influence.

Chief Smith of the Libby Police Department talked about DUI arrests and how the ordinance would help the now standing DUI law.   Mr. Olsen voiced his concerns about the ordinance and felt it was an infringement of rights and false arrest if someone refused to take the breath test and was not under the influence.  Chief Smith explained it to Mr. Olsen that when you sign the paperwork for your driver’s license you are promising that you will take a breath test and if you refuse you are implying guilt so you should read the print on your driver’s license application before you sign for it.  Chief Smith also said that if you take the breath test and are found not to be under the influence it would exonerate you.  
  
DC Orr residing at 1117 Nevada Avenue, Libby voiced his concerns with the new ordinance and strongly disagreed with it.  Mr. Orr felt what the council was doing was violating rights just like Allen Olsen was saying.  Mr. Orr also felt the laws were not being upheld equally in Libby, Montana.  

Wayne Hurst of Mineral Avenue, Libby commented on the new ordinance.  Mr. Hurst thought that texting and driving was a more important issue than refusal to submit to breath or blood alcohol test.  Mr. Hurst also thought a $500 fine for not taking a breath test would not be paid because people can’t pay their fines anyway.  

Joanne Newman 302 City Service Road, Libby talked about her concerns with the ordinance.  Joanne Newman was concerned with someone drinking two beers and being over the limit and felt there was a big discrepancy between someone drinking 12 beers and two beers.  Joanne felt there was a lot to consider with this ordinance.

Karen Lock stated she thought the meeting was supposed to start at 7:00pm.  Mayor Roll told her that the Special Meeting started at 6:30pm and the Regular Meeting would start at 7:00pm.  

Maggie Anderson stated that it was pretty clear that you can not just be pulled over without probable cause.  You don’t just get picked up and end up inside the Sheriff’s Office in front of the breath-a-lizer until you have failed the field sobriety test.  Maggie Anderson wanted the council and public to know that she felt this was an important thing to keep in mind.  

Mrs. Williams wanted the public to know that Mr. Orr had said that they tabled this at the meeting and they did not table it.  Mrs. Williams stated they made a decision to bring it forward at another meeting and it was never tabled.  


Mr. Olsen asked for a list of the field sobriety tests that are given when an officer feels a driver may be under the influence.  Chief Smith said he could get a copy.  

Mr. Reintsma stated that how DUI’s are processed and how convictions are done is all at the State level so complaints about how they are handled at this time should go to the State Legislators.   

Mr. Orr stated so what you are saying is the only reason to make it a local issue is to increase revenue because it is already covered under state law.  

Mr. Reintsma stated the answer is no.  It is an administrator remedy with the implied consent laws.  
The meeting ended at 6:58pm.  
______________________                  Attest;        ________________________
Mayor Doug Roll




Glena L. Hook, City Clerk-Treasurer
